Minutes of St Winnow Parish Council Meeting held in the Red Store, Lerryn at 7.30pm on Tuesday 3rd March 2020

Present: Vice Chair Penny Rowe (PR) Councillors Judy Stephens (JS) Stephanie Chapman

(SC) Clerk Kerry Pearce (KP)

Members of the Public: Ian Marchant

Apologies: Chair Keith Bailey (KB) Councillors Joe Flynn (JF) Peter Champness (PC) Ian Mitchell (IM), Cornwall Councillor Colin Martin (CM) PCSO Steve Cocks

This Meeting was chaired by Vice Chair Penny Rowe in Chairman Keith Baileys absence and was adjourned due to the quorum being less than 1/3 of Councillors present. PR invited Mr Marchant to state why he was present if he wanted to as this was no longer an official meeting.

Mr Marchant presented the Councillors with a letter he had written in view of the Common Land (CL04) adjacent to his property. (attached)

The Councillors asked Mr Marchant to stop cleaning up this piece of land as it is the Parish Council's responsibility, should he wish work to be done, it should be requested by letter or email to the Parish Clerk.

The Councillors reassured Mr Marchant they were not continually against him. It is common land and people, including school children are free to come and go as they please but not to damage or alter the land without the permission of St Winnow Parish Council. Mr Marchant agreed to stop cutting back the trees on the land.

Date & Venue of Next Meeting. Tuesday 7^{th} April 2020 in the Red Store at 7.30pm High Tide -4.8m at 17.17 (falling tide)